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                                                    900 Commerce Drive                                                                                   Phone: (518) 489-1377

                                                    Clifton Park, NY 12065                                                                               Fax: (518) 453-9284
April 2018 NEWSLETTER

SPECIAL ORDER OF BUSINESS
At the last regular Union meeting, a motion was made, seconded and passed that a special order of business be held at the next union meeting (April 19, 2018). The membership will vote on whether to split the position of Business Manager/President into two separate positions. This would be effective with the next election cycle.
Below please find the excerpt from the SMART International’s Constitution which outlines the duties of the President.

ARTICLE THIRTEEN (13)

Duties of Local Union Officers, Business Manager, and Business Representatives

SECTION 1 – DUTIES OF LOCAL UNION PRESIDENT

SEC.1
The president shall preside at all meetings; rule on all questions of law, procedure and points of order; have the deciding vote in case of a tie; review and consent to the payment of bills and other obligations approved by the local union; require ineligible persons to leave the hall; appoint all committees unless otherwise directed by the local union and except as provided in Section 8(a) of this Article; call special meetings as provided in Article Ten (10), Section 6; appoint such assistants to the conductor or other officers as may be necessary to preserve order and to facilitate the proper conduct of meetings; act as chairman of the local union Executive Board; and perform such other duties as may be required of him or her by the local union consistent with the provisions of this Constitution and the policies of this Association. 

When this issue was discussed and voted on several years ago, it was mentioned that the compensation for the President would be minimal (about $100.00), but after reviewing the duties which are required and knowing the amount of time this individual would have to be at the union hall (I estimate the number of hours to be a minimum 10-20 per month depending on what tasks are required that month, Trials, corporation mtgs. etc.), It is questionable if anyone would be willing to work that many hours for that little compensation. If you vote to approve this motion, you will need to consider proper compensation for this position.

Remember that the next allocation meeting will be held on May 17, 2018. There will be a special order to allocate the $1.60 we have effective June 1, 2018. Please plan on attending both meetings to address both special orders of business.

Training
Our JATC still has some grant money available to do some training before the end of June 2018.

We hope to hold one of these three classes assuming we can get a minimum of 12 members to sign up and attend:

Osha 30 (30 hours)

Confined Space (24 hours)

Hazwoper (the full 43 hour class)
If you are interested in attending any of these classes please call Angela at ext. 305 and she will put you on the list. Once we have the required number of people signed up we will send out a notification.

It is our intention to hold these classes in May/June as a combination of evening and Saturday classes so the members will not have to give up work.  That way if any apprentices also want to participate it will not interfere with school.

ITEMS FOR SALE:
Now that the move is complete the JATC has two welders and an enclosed trailer for sale. We would like to thank SMACNA for their help with purchasing some new welders.
The following items are currently for sale at the Training Center.

Item 1)
 Lincoln Precision 275 AC-DC Tig and Stick welder single phase. Water cooler, foot pedal and torch      is included. Excellent condition.  $1200.00

Item 2)  Miller Syncrowave 200 AC-DC Tig and Stick welder single phase.  Foot pedal included. No water      cooler or Tig torch. Excellent condition.     $450.00

Item 3)
  2017 Enclosed Cargo Trailer 18’x 81/2‘ Dual Axel,  Excellent condition purchased summer of 2017.

  $ 5900.00

Please go to our website www.smartlu83.org to see pictures of what is for sale

Larry would like to give a huge thanks to Jim Creeden, Frank Prudhomme, Jon Barnes, Mike Brust, Dan Guay, Jeff Graca, Mike Sharer, Frank Maguire and Phil Stenglein for all of their help in getting the building ready for the Regional Contest. 
INSURANCE:
We previously made you aware that the Insurance Fund picked up approximately $ .45 for every hour worked through June 2018. As you are aware, we have an allocation meeting coming up in May 2018, and the trustees need to make sure that the body realizes that they must consider putting in more than the $ .45 per hour if they want to maintain PAP account balances sufficiently to cover premiums. The insurance fund trustees will be meeting this month and making a recommendation as to how much they feel the membership should allocate.  Remember that there will be an increase in premiums in January of 2019 but the next increase would not be until 6 months later.
TOOLS AND CLOTHING: 

The Stedman offset tongs are now available, and we have purchased them for re-sale as well as the Midwest. The cost of the Stedman tongs is $46.50. These are made in limited quantities so therefore supplies are also limited. If you are interested in purchasing these tongs, we suggest you come in quickly!

Keep in mind that the warm weather will be back before we know it! We have t-shirts available. There are two styles.  The first has a front and back logo with the memory of Mike Hauf design on the sleeve.  The back is the old style which depicts ductwork, a drafts man and a welder.  The front is the American flag with the sheet metal emblem within.   The second one is a new style shirt with a larger Local 83’s logo on the pocket. 
     


Happy Spring    
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